From: Chris Caldwell

**Sent:** September 5, 2022 1:32 PM

Subject: Proportional representational voting and lowering the voting age to 16

Dear Committee Members,

I have recently discovered that Fair Vote Yukon is not an unaffiliated citizens organization as they purport themselves to be, but is actually a group of NDP/Green Party supporters seeking to convolute our voting system to the benefit of the aforementioned political parties.

Fair Vote Yukon has recently, and publicly, disclosed via one of their members letters to the editor in last week's Whitehorse Star (Wednesday August 31, 2022) their true intention is to lobby your committee to lower the voting age to 16 as, according to other countries who have done this, it will allow the NDP and Green Parties to use inexperienced youth as a voting block for promoting their political agendas of fear mongering over global climate change. We all have learned from the studies of our very own and world esteemed Yukon Department of Paleontology the Last Great ice Age (meaning; our most recently passing ice age) is still in the process of ending as evinced by natural global warming and naturally occurring climactic changes that have happened and will continue to happen throughout Earth's geologic history in perpetuity with or without human involvement. If you are unfamiliar with this science please visit the Yukon Beringia Centre by the Whitehorse International Airport to learn more.

I'm writing to you to request my survey submission be removed from your records as I do not support proportional representation now I have a clearer understanding of Fair Vote Yukon's underhanded intentions to use frightened youth and convoluted voting methods to bolster nefarious political agendas.

Thank you for your consideration of my request.

Sincerely,

Chris Caldwell Whitehorse, Yukon